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June 28, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a report that will provide information about how King County can fund drainage projects in the roadway with the Surface Water Management (SWM) fee, in accordance with Ordinance 17941, Section 77, Proviso P1.

Specifically, the report will accomplish the following:
· Provide information about SWM revenue attributable to state highways and County roads;
· Describe how expenditures of state funding comply with state law;
· Outline plans for the use of SWM revenues for drainage projects in King County road rights-of-way (ROW);
Review the legal basis for the SWM rate and state and County roads; and
Provide a SWM rate plan, schedule, and forecast.

The report also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The report furthers the Environmental Sustainability goal of the King County Strategic Plan by exploring how to fund stormwater management projects that protect water quality. The report also furthers the Economic Growth and Built Environment goal by exploring ways to mitigate barriers to mobility that could be caused by the failure of drainage assets in the roadway.
· The report is applicable to residents and property owners in unincorporated King County. Unincorporated area property owners pay the SWM fee and use the roadway, and are the primary stakeholders in the policy decisions that will be informed by this report. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In developing the report, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged residents of unincorporated King County by attending community service area meetings to discuss stormwater management and the funding challenges for roadway drainage issues. DNRP staff partnered with Department of Transportation (DOT) staff to develop this report and DOT staff support the findings in this report. DNRP will continue to reach out to stakeholders with the information provided in the report, and gather input to inform future decisions about the SWM rate.

It is estimated that the report required 80 staff hours to produce, costing $8,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is $20.

Thank you for considering this report. The actions mentioned in this report will help King County residents understand how SWM funding can support roadway drainage and the implications of this funding on the SWM fee rate.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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